Educational Policy Committee (EPC)

January 28, 2009
Present:  Professors CJ Koepp, Ted Lossowski (via phone), Ernie Olson (via phone) and Sandy Shilepsky ; Student Representative Martina DiMeglio '10; Dean Leslie Miller-Bernal; and Associate Dean Cindy Speaker .

The meeting began at 10:00am though technological difficulties prevented Ted and Ernie from being present until 10:11.
1. A sign-up sheet for minute-taking responsibilities was circulated. Cindy volunteered for today and CJ for next week. The sheet will be re-circulated next week when all members are together.
2. Discussion and approval of minutes from December 4, 2008 meeting
Corrections to the minutes were noted and provided to Tina for changes to be made before posting the minutes to the Globe. Motion made and seconded to approve the minutes as corrected. Motion carried.
3. Discussion of Subcommittees


A. Memberships – After consideration of the faculty who volunteered for the various subcommittees, it was decided on the following:
Writing to be chaired by Cindy – Candace Collmer, Linda Lohn, Laura Purdy, Tom Stiadle, and Susan Wansor

Formal Reasoning to be chaired by Sandy – Candace Collmer, Brad Frazier, Ted Lossowski, and Tom Vawter

Foreign Language to be chaired by Ernie – Tina DiMeglio, Sarah Malena, and Amy Staples
CJ will be a “floater” and Leslie will attend subcommittee meetings if her schedule permits.


B. Responsibilities – In order to facilitate the work of the subcommittees, members agreed that it would be useful to have a formal charge for them. 
Charge:  Subcommittees are to discuss their assigned area (or current requirement) in light of the College’s mission, institutional goals, and academic program goals. If they determine that the general education curriculum should include requirements related to the area, they are to draft a proposal. Proposals are to include:

(1) specific learning objectives (with accompanying rationales)
(2)examples of learning outcomes 
(3) means or methods for how students will fulfill requirements 

(4) ideas for assessment 

Proposals are due by Friday, March 13, 2009. EPC will review the drafts, make changes, and then distribute plans to the full faculty for discussion at an open meeting to be held in April. The Committee decided to hold one open meeting rather than multiple ones. Each plan will be discussed for approximately 30 minutes.

Additionally, the Committee discussed how changes to the general education curriculum would be proposed – whether as pieces as they arise or as one unified proposal.  Pros and cons of each were considered.  It was agreed the Committee will have to use its judgment on how to implement changes.
4.  Discussion of work as a committee of the whole

Next week the Committee will discussion the proposal for the philosophy major. Leslie indicated that she would follow-up with Tukumbi regarding a forthcoming proposal for political science. Both will need to eventually be sent to the state for approval.
Additional areas related to general education to be considered are: physical education; experiential learning; scholarship and research about women; Inclusive and Intercultural Excellence (IIE); and sustainability. 
Reference was made to the December 8, 2008 e-mail sent to the Committee from Steve Gilchrist regarding IIE. Leslie noted that institutions do sometimes separate their general education curriculum into the three broad categories Steve mentions – knowledge, skills, and mindset.

The Committee decided to start its work with physical education. Leslie mentioned that John Place, Jeanne Goddard, and Anne Lundquist have expressed interest in the PE requirements. It was decided to invite them to a committee meeting (either February 4 or 18) for an informal discussion of the requirements – what they are and what they might be. CJ will check with John and Leslie with Anne and Jeanne regarding their availability.
The meeting adjourned at 11:11am.

Respectfully submitted,

Associate Dean Speaker

